
VILLAGE OF PORT DICKINSON 
Work Session 

October 23, 2012 
5:00pm 

 
Officers Present:  Mayor   Kevin M. Burke 

Trustees Robert Aagre 
 Michael Cashman  

Richard Felo 
Clerk Susan Fox 

    Treasurer  Cheryl Miller 
Absent   Trustee  James DeGennaro 
 
 
Trustee Cashman   

 Verizon has agreed to remove poles at the rate of 5 days/month. 

 Chenango St, between the I-88 bridge and Fenton line will be kept patched until 
there is discussion with Broome County and NYS DOT regarding paving. 
 

Trustee Aagre  

 hydrants need to be pressure tested for insurance purposes. 

 FEMA has approved reconstruction of the tennis courts for an amount not to 
exceed $156,000. 

 The unused meter pit at State St/Bromley Ave is to be filled in for $2500-$3000.  
 
 

Mayor Burke 

 The elevator project will include$2995 for air monitoring during asbestos removal 

 Request for handicapped parking on Kinney Ave. There would have to be a spot 
on both sides of the street and would be in effect all year. The Mayor will clarify 
the situation with the resident before proceeding. 

 NYSDOT patched the hole at Chenango St/Grant St and the barrel has been 
removed. The Village does not own any barrels, it was the property of NYSDOT.  

 The situation on Hillcrest Ave was created by the parking of a Postal vehicle. CV 
Schools is continuing to monitor the situation and the Fire Department will be 
driving trucks down the street several times.  

 $8900 has been received from the Binghamton/JC Joint Sewage Treatment Plant 
for the years of 2008, 2009 and 2010. The money will be deposited in the Sewer 
Fund.  

 Engineer Lake will be requested to look at a long-term plan to connect the water 
line that dead ends at State/Bromley with the City line that comes up State Street 
or to put a line up Bromley to connect to Chenango St. 
 
 
 
 

  
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Susan E. Fox, Village Clerk 


